
Roosevelt County Little League 

Meeting Minutes 
These minutes reflect the meeting held at 5:00 pm on Sunday, November 17th, 2024 at the Memorial 

Building in Portales NM. 

 
1. League President Brian Cox called the meeting to order at 5:08 pm 

a. Those present include: Brian Cox, Trindy Valdez, Chris Valdez, Sara Cox, Aaron 

Pena, Dar-Lyne Pena, Danny Nunez, Francine Jimenez, Chris Coddington, & 

Elain Coddington. Absent were BJ Mitchell, Jennifer Saiz, Jarrod Strange, & Pete 

Boyd.  

2. Old Business: Umpire in Chief Position still open. 

a. Chris V. brought forth a couple names of people who expressed interest.  He will 

follow up with them and get a definite answer soon. 

3. New Business: 

a. Dates were decided for the upcoming season as follows: 

i. Online Registration: Jan 1st – Feb 26th 

ii. In Person Registration: Jan. 11th, Feb. 19th, Feb. 22nd 

iii. Tryouts: March 1st, 3rd, & 5th 

iv. Coaches Meetings: March 16th 

v. League-Wide Field Clean Up Day: March 22nd 

vi. Opening Day: April 5th 

b. Registration will be set up with the following age breakdowns: (LL league age) 

i. Baseball T-Ball: 4-5 y/o 

ii. Baseball Coach Pitch: 6-8 y/o 

iii. Baseball Minors: 9-10 y/o 

iv. Baseball Majors: 11-12 y/o 

v. Baseball Juniors: 13-14 y/o 

vi. Baseball Seniors: 15-16 y/o 

vii. Softball Coach Pitch: 6-8 y/o 

viii. Softball Minors: 9-10 y/o 

ix. Softball Majors: 11-12 y/o 

x. Softball Juniors: 13-14 y/o 

c. Discussion was had on registration costs. 

i. RCLL has charged $70 for all age divisions in the past.  Brian proposed 

keeping costs at $70 for baseball/softball Minor divisions and up, and 

lowering the costs for T-Ball & Coach Pitch divisions and not purchasing 

pants for those players.  Discussion was also had on not purchasing visors 

for softball players and purchasing belts/socks instead.  RCLL Treasurer 

Trindy is going to double check the costs on all items and make sure that 

is something we can offer without losing money.  No final decision was 

made on changing registration costs. 

4. President’s Report: 

a. Brian informed the BOD that we will renew our contract with the City of Portales 

for use of the Complex at a meeting in December.  He will let us know the date 

when he finds that out. 



b. There will be a District meeting in Clovis on Nov. 24th and a tour of our facilities 

for the District Administrator on Nov. 23rd. 

 

 

5. Next meeting is set for Sunday, December 15th at 5:00 pm at the Memorial Building 

 

6. Brian Cox adjourned the meeting at 7:00 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 

Minutes prepared by Sara Cox, RCLL Secretary 


